
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
Brothers, 
 
The theme for the coming year is “FOCUS ON OUR FAITH”.  In the newsletter this year you will find a 
section called POINTS TO PONDER. These will be brief thoughts about our lives. At the conclusion of 
the Grand Knight’s message you will find a request of the Blessed Virgin Mary to pray for us. 
Let us all focus on the real reason we joined the Knights. Remember, our duty is to “defend the church and 
its teachings” and as our first principle states- “to be charitable in words, actions and deeds.” 
We will attempt to place better focus on our brothers and their families who are ill, sick at home or in the 
hospital by remembering them with get well cards, sympathy cards or flowers.  This year we have Brother 
Deacon Joe Yannotto from St. Edna’s parish who has graciously agreed to make home visits and to bring 
the Eucharist to those unable to attend mass.  Brother Joe will be working and coordinating this effort with 
our Church Director, Tarry Hoskins. 
Also, this year, we have a communications committee. The goal is to better communicate with members, 
parishes, the Ladies Auxiliary, State and Supreme and the community. Our website is back up and running. 
You can find us at www.kofc4483.org  You can also find us on Facebook and Linkedin.  Please check these 
sites at your convenience. 
It is the hope of this year’s officers that all those Brother Knights who have been unable to attend meetings 
and participate as they would have liked in the past to start this fraternal year by getting involved. 
 

Preserving our Past-Forging our Future 
Centered on the Eucharist 

                                                                                                                                                                               
“OUR LADY QUEEN OF THE MOST HOLY ROSARY”                                                                                                

PRAY FOR US 
“OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL” 

PRAY FOR US 
Vivat Jesus! 
Ken Kudla 
Grand Knight 
pkkudla@comcast.net  
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July 2012   Charity    Unity    Fraternity    Patriotism 

ID Drive 
 

Save the Dates for the 2012 Annual ID 
“Tootsie Roll’ 
Tag Days: 
Friday, September 21 
Saturday, September 22 
Sunday, September 23 (in the Parishes) 
Sign-ups will be held at upcoming meetings 
For more information contact DGK Mike 
McMahon at 847.391.5073 

Vocation Raffle Drive 
                                                      
Vocation Raffle books have been sent 
out. Please consider supporting this 
very important fundraising activity. We 
will once gain be supporting seminari-
ans of our own parishes. Please return 
books as soon as possible and do not 
be afraid to ask for additional books. 
Contact Brian Marier our 2012 Voca-
tion Chairman at 847.229.9598 or                                        

bemairer@comcast.net. 

Non-Perishable Items 
Needed 

 
Thanks to those who brought 
non-perishable items to help 
restock the St. Colette’s Food 
Pantry. We would like to sug-
gest that we keep this going at 
all our business meetings since 
all our parishes are in need of 
help. So keep them coming! 

http://www.kofc4483.org/
mailto:pkkudla@comcast.net


2012-2013 Officers                                                                   

                                                        

Thank you for entrusting your 2012-

2013 officers with guiding our council 

during the coming fraternal year.    

Below please find your officers: 

 

Grand Knight - Ken Kudla                     

Deputy Grand Knight - Mike McMahon  

Chancellor - Mike McNicholas               

Warden - Ray Cordell                             

Recorder - Brian Marier                                                 

Financial Secretary - Chuck Tomasek    

Treasurer -Ed Mann                             

Advocate -Tony Beaudette                      

Inside Guard - John Selzer                      

Outside Guard - Mike Harte                 

Outside Guard—Joe Kramer                  

First Year Trustee - Randy Baker                    

Second Year Trustee - Scott Baxendale 

Third Year Trustee- Mark Stastny                                  

Lecturer - Ed Smetana                              

Chaplain - OPEN                      

Deputy Grand Knight’s Report 

At the June Business meeting we approved the     
following: 

Thomas More Society- $260                                                 
Little Sisters of the Poor- $100                                   
Little City - $100                                                           
Come Lets Dance - $50 

As a council, through the June Business Meeting, we 
have donated $8,647.00 for the past fraternal year. 

If you have requests please fill out a form that is 
found in the Deputy Grand Knight's mailbox in the 
office or see one of the Charity Committee members 
listed below.                                                                       

Mike McMahon(DGK), Robert Gedmin, Robert 
Kocielniak, Al Vermiglio, Tim Downey, Jim 
McPherrin(Respect Life). 

Chancellor’s Report 

 
Please remember our Fourth Annual Pig Roast to be held at our Social 
Meeting on July 19 at 6:30 PM. (see attached flyer.)  Also, please re-
member our ID kick off BBQ at the Social Meeting on August 16th at 
7:30 PM.   

Warden’s Report 
                                                                                                                           
It is never too late to think about recruiting. Membership is a year 
round 365 day program. We need to remember that everything we do as 
knights is an opportunity to recruit a new member to join our ranks and 
help our Church and community that we are involved in. 

October 4th is our first scheduled 1st Degree or sooner if we have can-
didates. Let us all start working to build a better council. Can you re-
cruit at least one member? 

Respect Life 
                                                                                                              
In honor of the Fortnight For Freedom, an excerpt from, "O God, Our 
Creator” ...Grant, we pray, O heavenly Father, a clear and united voice 
to all your sons and daughters gathered in your Church in this decisive 
hour in the history of our nation, so that, with every trial withstood and 
every danger overcome for the sake of our children, our grandchildren, 
and all who come after us this great land will always be "one nation 
under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all."  We ask this 
through Christ our Lord.  Amen.                                                                                                                                
Please consider marching in the Arlington Heights July 4th Parade with 
the Knights of Columbus and its many friends who will be following 
behind them. 

Remember in Prayer       
 
We all know someone who is in need of, or can use, 
prayers.  Let us all remember those listed below as 
well: 
 
Ray Check          Marilyn Dockus        Al Eberhardt                 
Joe Elsey            Ken Kudla           Ed Mann 
Chester Pestrak   Deac. Bill Reinert     Fred Sharkey
                    
Please pray for the nearly 106,000 innocent babies 
who will be killed in the US, this month, by abor-
tions.    
      
In addition, let us not forget all of our United States 
Military troops in harm’s way, and all of the victims 
of natural disasters. 
 

All deceased knights and their families 



Council Rosary 

Please join us at the Hall for the Rosary on the sec-
ond Tuesday of the month at 7:30 PM. 

Volunteers need to help with the monthly Rosary 
Night.  This could be a good way for inactive 
Knights to meet people and give an hour per month 
during those months when they are available.  Call 
Ed Mann at 847-392-2964 for details. 

Free blessed plastic rosaries are available for families, 
parishes, schools, hospitals, nursing homes, etc.  Call 
Ed Mann, 847-392-2964.  Quantities greater than 20 
rosaries may require 7 days notice. 

Points to Ponder 

God calls me now. Tomorrow will be too late. 

The one who has hope lives differently.           
( Pope Benedict XVI ) 

Have you asked God if it is what He wants? 
 

The nicest place  2 be is in someone's thoughts, 
The safest place  2 be is in someone's prayer’s, And 

the best place 2 be is in...God's Hands.  

Seton Assembly 

Date Change                                                                                                                                                                             
      

 Installation of the 2012 - 2013 Officers                                                                                                              
Tuesday, July 24, 2012  Mass at 6:30, Installation and 

dinner to follow.  Buffet Dinner $15.00               
RSVP to Dean Sordyl at 847-394-3307 

Council Shirts                                                                                               
 

Council Polo Type S/S Shirts available starting at 
$28.00 depending on size, with L/S Sweatshirt style 

shirts available, Please contact Brother Frank Weisser  

Tidbits 
 

Remember that toiletries and pull tabs are needed 
and collected at each business meeting by PGK and 
Trustee Mark Stastny. 
 
Our resolution proposed at the state convention to 
expedite the payment process of the checks for the 
ID Drive was sent to the State Officers to address. 
 
Remember-Council Poker at the Meridian July 23rd 
2PM-11PM.  The money we make goes into our 
charity fund. Start rounding up those pennies.  

It won't be long and Monday night football begins 
at the hall. We have the Bears for three different 
dates. Be nice to the other half so you can get out 
and enjoy Monday night with your brother knights. 
September 10th is the kick off date. 

Ladies Auxiliary News                                                                                                                          
 

FOR ALL THE LADIES 
 

The Holy Rosary Auxiliary invites you to join us for the 

Annual Past President’s Pool Party 
Tuesday, August 14, 2012 
Rosanna Glueckert’s home 

1222 N. Kennicott, Arlington Heights 
Bring your swimming suit & towel and join us at 5:30pm for a cool dip in Rosanna’s beautiful 

pool.  Dinner will be served at 6:30pm. 
Please R.S.V.P. by Friday, August 10 to one of the following: 

 
    Terry Peterson:  847-394-0469 

 Pat Sordyl   847-394-3307  
Brigid Devery  847-253-1754 



 
Wednesday    4                  Independence Day 
 
Thursday       5                  Frontier Days 
 
Saturday        7                  Council Beer Ticket 
        Sales and ID Check 
                   Ladies Auxiliary  
        Taco Stand 
 
Monday       9   6:30 PM   Communications  
        Meeting 
 
Tuesday      10  7:30 PM    Recitation of the  
         Rosary 
 
Thursday    12   7:30 PM    Business Meeting 

 
Thursday  19   6:30 PM     Social Meeting  -  
           Pig Roast 
 
Monday    23   2:00-11:00 PM  Council Poker at 
      the Meridian  
 
Tuesday    24   7:30 PM   Seton Assembly - 
        Installation of Officers 
 
Thursday   26   7:00 PM   Charity Meeting 
  7:30 PM   Officers Meeting  
 
Sunday      29                    Corporate  
             Communion 
 
Tuesday    31    7:15 PM  Building Corporation 

July Calendar of Events 

Thursday     2     7:30 PM     Business Meeting 
 
Friday 10     3:00 PM     Mane Event 
 
Saturday      11            Taste of Arlington 
 
Thursday     14     5:30 PM     Ladies Auxiliary 
              Past President  
              Pool Party 
        7:30 PM     Recitation of the 
              Rosary 
 
Thursday     16     7:30 PM     Social Meeting—
                      Barbeque   
              ID Drive Kickoff 

Monday     20      6:30 PM      Communications 
                       Meeting 
 
Tuesday     21      7:30 PM      Seton Assembly—
              Officers Only 
 
Thursday   23      7:00 PM      Charity Meeting  
 
Tuesday     28      7:15 PM      Building Corp. 
                            7:30 PM     Officers Meeting    
 
 
 

August Calendar of Events 



 
 

HOLY ROSARY COUNCIL 
4TH ANNUAL PIG ROAST 

This year also featuring Chicken 

Thursday, July 19 at 6:30 p.m.  

 

 

Adults $10/ Children (under 12) $5 

Free Soda Pop and Draft Beer 
Cash bar for Bottled beer, wine and mixed drinks 

50/50 Drawing 

 
ALL MEMBERS, FAMILIES AND GUESTS ARE INVITED 

 PLEASE BRING POTENTIAL KNIGHTS 

 

Knights of Columbus Hall 

15 N. Hickory 

Arlington Heights, IL 60004 
 



Non– Profit Organization 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

Palatine, IL 

Permit No. 2481 

Knights of Columbus 
Holy Rosary Council  

15 North Hickory Avenue 

Arlington Heights, IL 60004 

Time Sensitive Material 
Please Deliver by 1st of Month (July) 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


